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FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 10

APRIL/ MAY/ JUNE 2006

Dear all:

By the time you read this you may be getting ready for  Friend’s Day celebration. If you haven’t thought about it, please, start just now. And meanwhile, receive our warmest regards and best wishes, for few things are better than  good friends!

In the three months elapsed from our previous issue and though we have tried to keep you updated on the latest through brief news on the website, many things have happened, so this may be a newsier bulletin than ever, because we will deal with:

1. FAAPI’s annual general meeting, April 1st, 2006

2. FAAPI Conference 2006

3. Our Wider Membership Scheme bid acceptance and what it entails 

4. Our 35th anniversary 

1. FAAPI’s Annual Meeting

The meeting started at 9.30 a.m. after the established sixty minutes’ tolerance expired and finished at 6 p.m. after detailed analysis of the preset t opics. Topics  1, 2, 3 usually require little, if any discussion.

Topic 4.  Election of Executive Committee Officials:

On considering the positions to be renewed, those of President, Treasurer, Second Substitute Member and First Auditing Member (underlined in the list below)  the nominations proposed by some Associations and the respective nominees’ willingness were taken into account with the resulting Executive Committee:

President Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga from ASPI Salta, reelected unanimously

Secretary Ana María Pettinari from APIBB

Treasurer Dr. Mario López Barrios from ACPI, reelected unanimously 

First Member: Alicia Nasca de Molineri from APIT

First Substitute Member: Marta Beatriz Guridi, from APICU

Second Member:   Ana Elisa Triboli Pisi

Substitute Second Member: Marcela Burgos Pawlak from AJPI, elected unanimously

First Auditing Member: Elena Gil de Forgas from APIT, elected unanimously

Substitute Auditing Member: Paola Sviastchi, from ACPI, elected unanimously

Topic 5. TAs’ individual member fee charge.

The brief discussion  dealt with the need, several times put off in the recent years, to raise the TAs annual contribution per individual member which was set at $3 (Argentine currency) to be paid by March 2007. Individual members should be reminded that each TA has to avow their current membership for them to enjoy the preferential fee at the academic events organized and all other membership benefits.

Topic 6. A. New Associations. B. Inactive Associations: 

A. New Associations: Asociación Fueguina de Profesores de Inglés reported increasing membership following the announcement of an English Teacher Training College opening there and the organization of a Phonetics Workshop conducted by Graciela Pascual.

Asociación de Profesores de Inglés de Santa Cruz announced  complying with all the legal red tape required to become a full-fledged member and attached its academic event schedule. 

Making sensible use of FAAPI’s subsidy, APIZALS sent a representative who reported on its activities and plans.

B. Inactive Associations: There have been no contacts with the  TA of Venado Tuerto for over three years In a casual encounter with its former EC Secretary at an academic event, she reported that its President migrated to Europe and she did not feel up to the task of reorganizing it. A similar situation appears to be that of San Juan where the former President reported being too sick to continue so we are looking to find alternative local contacts to help reorganize the local TA. E-mail messages have not been answered by contacts in San Juan, either. 

In case no contacts are resumed  after a series of phone calls those associations will have to be discharged. A policy which the EC feels very reluctant to apply given the expenses brought about by any attempt to restart an Association’s activity, let alone the ensuing isolation of individual ELT professionals.


At  this point in every Annual Meeting, a topic resurfaces recurrently, usually brought up by the TAs’ Reps: that of the question of “auspices” vs collaboration in spreading the news about events organized by other institutions. As granting FAAPI’s auspices (appearing as a synonym for sponsorship, aegis, backing, authority, supervision, guidance, patronage, sanction, supervision, approval in the Reader’s Digest Wordfinder) would be tantamount to being responsible for the academic content of the event, the request note should be accompanied by the same type of proposal that is customary for granting academic validating score in the Ministry of Education. It goes without saying that events organized by FAAPI’s TAs do have its auspice and member TAs can use both their own and the Federation logo.

Otherwise, the simple communication of an academic event program with all the details contained therein must be considered as an invitation or a request to advertise it. On the other hand, all TAs are advised to look into the specificity- within the statutory guidelines- of the events they are requested to advertise.

Topic 7. C. Report on FAAPI 2005. D. Report on FAAPI 2006.

C. Report on FAAPI 2005. Daniel J. Fernández, ASPI Santa Fe President informed the Conference detailed report will be published in ASPI Santa Fe’s website, www.aspisantafe.org.ar. He also suggests the convenience of a joint committee to compose a sort of  handbook  with organizing guidelines for the Federation annual event including models for all the red tape and correspondence models.

D. Report on FAAPI 2006.  Nora Séculi, President of APrIR, handed out flyers with the Call for Papers and the association website www.aprir.org.ar where further details can be consulted. She also emphasized the organizing EC’s intention to favour TAs’ members and teacher trainees by charging the same fees as in 2005, raising exclusively the non-members’ one.

 As to the Conference Proceedings, on analyzing the proposal to publish a selection of the presentations, the attendees agreed on short listing the papers to be published to ensure the Proceedings  quality and affordability. 

Topic 8.  Associations’ Reports: 

The attending TAs handed in their respective reports and those that could not attend sent theirs.


 At this point FAAPI President asked the Assembly to consider the possibility of reforming the composition of the Federation Executive Committee by including the position of a Vice President based on the need to provide continuity in any contingency  with an EC officer who is ready to step in if required. The proposal will be discussed in next year’s General Meeting which will have to convene in an extraordinary session as determined by FAAPI Statutes for any amendment proposal.  

FAAPI’s Wider Membership Scheme Bid. 

In November 2004 FAAPI became an IATEFL Associate in its drive to continue growing and offering more varied services to its member TAs. For those who do not have a computer or Internet services the advantages may still be difficult to assess. Our aim is to facilitate their Associate status so they can join one or more of IATEFL’s SIGs and thus become yet another link in  the Special Interest Group of their choice. So far, because of the impossibility of receiving as many Voices issues as member TAs, our Newsletters have been relaying some of the news and interesting articles therein. 

However we have just received the wonderful news that our Wider Membership Scheme bid has been accepted  together with the one hundred membership forms to be distributed among the members of our Associate TAs, we can envision a more interconnected expanding network of ELT professionals both nation and worldwide in the near future. WHY?

The International Association of Teachers of English as a Foreign Language offers the chance of making a bid to extend the membership rights to their member TAs at a lower rate. Thus we made the bid of five pounds a year on the basis of our debased currency exchange rate. (See IATEFL letter stating bid acceptance at www.faapi.org.ar)  To that effect we have received 100 numbered forms that will be granted on a first come, first served basis to members of the member TAs allotted in direct  proportion to their membership and distance from metropolitan areas.

However odd this may seem, the idea is to benefit the TAs that are located furthest from the central metropolitan area of the country for they are the least favoured with access to not only the six annual Voices issues but also to the IATEFL SIG of their preference. Because that was the immediate purpose of FAAPI’s affiliation to IATEFL: to enable ELT professionals in the country to interact with one another and with other ELT professionals worldwide directly on the SIG of their choice. 

As we could not be sure of individual members’ response, we estimated this first pilot year we might find one hundred applicants to this lower fee membership. Obviously, this is a privilege granted only to members of the TAs in our Federation. Therefore it might become an excellent incentive for more ELT professionals to join, so spread the news and apply as soon as possible through your TA Executive Committee. Should you have any queries do not hesitate to get in touch! Thus you will have availed yourself of a worldwide forum on topics of your special interest!!   

The latest Voices issue brought not only the comments of IATEFL’s 2006 Conference  but also the announcement of the 2007 one at Aberdeen.  If the news leaves you cold for how on earth could you afford to go, cheer up because IATEFL offers scholarships for their 41st International Annual IATEFL Conference in Aberdeen Scotland. To view further information about them you can go to our website.


FAAPI’s 35th Anniversary

We have come a long way, friends, obviously helped by the telecommunications revolution that enables even the technologically-challenged people as yours truly, to reach out to all of those interested in sharing our vision and joining in our mission which entails, just this, creating a nationwide forum where we can help one another not only to  develop professionally but also personally and interpersonally so that together we can make a greater contribution to education. 

Educators are and should be engaged in enabling the future, but to do that they must come to terms with their own reality in order to enhance it. Unfortunately the boat is rarely, if ever, steered by educators. There are others who set the course. However as long as we fulfill our task there will  always be hope and the chance to envisage a better world.

This year FAAPI’s Annual Conference will be held in Rosario, the second biggest city in Argentina, on the banks of Parana river September 21 through 23.  The organizing TA, APrIR will celebrate its 30th anniversary and its Executive Committee is forging ahead to make this year’s event as memorable as those of the previous ones. They have mustered round them the most renowned English Teaching Training Institutions,  Schools of English and other outstanding institutions of the community. The topic of the Conference is Multiple Literacies and over forty academic papers have already been accepted for the concurrent sessions. Not to mention the attractive list of plenary and guest speakers. The most prestigious publishing houses and all institutions engaged in education in English, such as specialized bookstores, international standardized exams, immersion programs abroad, performing companies will also convene  to showcase their novelties and products. The British Council has pledged once more their generous sponsorship contributing not only with prestigious guest speakers but having the Conference Proceedings published, as well. 

So as I go over the May-June and July-August IATEFL’s “Voices” issues, I rejoice in the mere fact that even though FAAPI has faced varying circumstances throughout all its thirty-five years, it has managed to weather all storms. As a veteran survivor I still hear the voices of its founding members and its former presidents as a sort of soft  background music while reading the words of Tessa Woodward, Peter Grundy, Margit Szeztay, Sarah Hannam and other IATEFL executive officers and  I find  the messages are in harmony with no dissonance at all.  

Because despite the obvious differences in means, infrastructure and scope, the communion of shared dreams can still be perceived. Thus, looking forward to our annual event during which  we will celebrate FAAPI’s 35th and APrIR’s 31th  anniversaries in the hope of an ever-expanding network of national and international partnerships and  with all the joy of sharing and restating FAAPI’s  vision and  mission,   we will be able to paraphrase IATEFL’s motto with just the apparently minimal but deeply meaningful substitution of nationwide for worldwide.   

Hoping to see you there, 

                                                                          Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga

                                                                                         FAAPI President 
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